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It seems impossible it was only a year ago that Charlie came to preach, meet 
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and giving a holiday sermon. 
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I would like to reiterate my sincere belief that eve-

rything happens for a reason, and that with God's 
grace and blessings, we will all come to the best out-
come for everyone involved.  

Through the years with Tom Morton, John Shaw, 
Andy Jepson, Charlie, and all of the pulpit supply 
ministers we have had, we have learned a lot and I 
think the entire process was instrumental in determin-
ing who we are, what we want, and where we are go-
ing.  

I believe God sent us exactly what we needed, ex-
actly when we needed it. He does have a plan for each 
of us and for our church. We just need to be patient 
and prayerful. I am sure we will all come to the best 
outcome for everyone involved.  
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CHURCH MICE 
Harvest Dinner has been changed from November 2 

to November 9 from  5:00 -7:00. Price is $10.00 for 
adults, youth 5-12, $5.00 and children under 5 are free.  
There will be ham, carrots, cabbage, vegetarian baked 
beans (pea beans) either rolls or biscuits,  Polly's pick-
les and a pudding-based dessert. If people want to buy 
something different from the food sale they can.  Drinks 
will be milk or punch,  

NORTH COUNTRY ASSOCIATION 
Although the location is still undetermined, we will 

have the  Fall NCA Meeting on Sunday, November 3, 
at 3 pm with a Potluck Dinner.  The main feature will 
be a fabulous presentation by Andy Jepson on her re-
cent adventures in ministry in Zimbabwe!  There will 
also be a report from NCA folks who attended the re-
cent Synod in California!  �
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Above Dawn Ramadon joins our Bartlett Church with 
Charlie and Barbara—Below Charlie is “installed” 

A special Ash 
Wednesday Service 
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�� Joanna Bilodeau is leaving us for Arizona, 

but she has enjoyed getting to know many in 
the Bartlett community while here—and ap-
preciated the friendliness of Bartlett Church. 
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�� Nancy Jacob-Lawson as she recovers from 

knee surgery. 
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I have attempted to provide a list of some of the features of Charlie and Barbara’s year with us.  I am sure this 
is incomplete, but wanted to provide a synopsis from my point of view.   
What has Charlie done for us in his one year of service? 
�� Provided meaningful sermons  
�� Worked with Judy Botsford to update our list of members and friends and keep current 
�� Sent email reminders for updates 
�� Involved more lay people in services and encouraged youth to be involved as much as possible. 
�� Attended meetings with local clergy and state-wide workshops 
�� Sat in on all church meetings 
�� Placed Welcome cards in each pew to learn more about visitors 
�� Made sure a sign was prominently displayed along Route 302 marketing Sundays and special events 
�� Developed and paid for a web site www.bartlettchurchnh.org 
�� Worked with Barbara to develop a Happy Hearts Summer School 
�� Urged Jean Garland to submit an historical perspective of our church 
�� Led a new Thanksgiving service,  strong Lenten and Christmas programs 
 

What has Barbara brought to our church? 
�� A smiling friendly face 
�� Prepared Sunday School lessons for young people and taught each Sunday a youth came 
�� Many hours developing the summer school program and then working through it 
�� Brought delicious food to coffee hour 
�� Hard work helping Greta during church suppers (sort of second in command and lifting) 
�� A beautiful quilt for raffle during the 4th of July 
�� Consistent support of Charlie 
 

A few of the responses from our members: 
Elois Sullivan - I feel Reverend Charlie did wonders in making Communion so much more meaningful. Also 

his sermons truly hit home and makes me want to be more thoughtful and and helpful to people in need. I 
can only hope the next minister can fill Charlie's foot steps. 

Ellen Hayes – Charlie was a joy to work with. 
Miriam and Nick Jacques- We will especially miss Charlie and Barbara because of how kind they were to 

Samantha! Even if she was the only child in church Barbara would still take her downstairs for a special 
children’s project. We really appreciated how she was always ready to do this even though our attendance 
was so up and down and Samantha looked forward to it too!. We also appreciated all the work for the 
summer Bible Camp. Samantha enjoyed this, too. 

Lee Coffield - Charlie has done a lot - perhaps his biggest extra accomplishment is the web site. I know that 
took a lot of time and effort on his part and it is going to be instrumental in our success as being accessi-
ble as a church to people looking for a church or wanting to know more about us. 
Barbara's biggest accomplishment, aside from being available every Sunday for children wanting to at-
tend Sunday School, was the vacation bible school - that took a tremendous amount of preparation and 
patience and I am really so grateful to her as she did all the groundwork for those of us who just showed 
up to help. 

Ben Howard is appreciative of the pastoral calls Charlie had with his sister-in-law and knows how much she 
valued them. 

Elaine Makos - Sorry, to hear about Charlie leaving in November.  My prayers are with you all. Hope to see 
you soon. 

Many expressed sorrow and shock at hearing that Charlie and Barbara are leaving us—they will be missed.   
 
Thank you for your dedicated service provided to us this year.  Judy Ludgate 
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Trustees Second Sunday Bert George 374.2328 
 cbertgeorge@gmail.com 
 

Prudential  Third Sunday Rob Owen 986.0235 
 mrggowen@gmail.com 
 

Deacons Fourth Sunday Lee Coffield 367.8696 
 pandloverthehill@hotmail.com 
 

Choir Friday @ 3 pm Ellen Hayes 374.0933 
 ehlouise@localnet.com 397.7640   

 

Rev. Charles L. Nichols, Pastor 
Bartlett Congregational Church, Bartlett NH: 
�� E-mail  Charlie:  revcharlienichols@gmail.com 
�� E-mail  Church:  bucc@myfairpoint.net 
�� Mail address        PO Box 392, Bartlett NH 03812 
�� Phone #:   603.374.2718 
�� Church Cell Phone: 603.726.0713 
 

No matter who you are or where you are on life’s jour-
ney, you are welcome  at Bartlett Congregational 
Church.      Rev. Charlie Nichols 


